
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 JANUARY 2009
                                                                                                                                                                

IOS.13/09
CALDEWGATE/SHADDONGATE DEVELOPMENT BRIEF SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager (Mr Hardman) reported that the Caldewgate/Shaddongate Development Brief Supplementary Planning Document had been considered by Members of Infrastructure Overview & Scrutiny Committee and the Development Control Committee at a joint workshop on 16 January 2009.

Mr Hardman explained that the development brief set the process as a formal planning document which would require formal adoption by full Council.  The brief had been prepared by consultants and was supported by Carlisle Renaissance as part of the Urban Design Guide and Public Realm Framework.

Mr Hardman outlined the main themes that had been raised during the workshop:

· The historic environment of the area had not been sufficiently covered in 
the report

· Questions were raised as to whether or not the area should be extended

· There had been references regarding the future sewer works

· The area was a gateway to the City and there was no reference to 
tourism in the report

· The document was not extensive enough and the photographs were not 
appropriate

· The planning policy content was not integrated enough throughout the 
document and was not sufficiently explained

· There was a lot of jargon in the document

· There were concerns about future car parking that would be available in the area

· Security and landscaping issues were highlighted

Members commented that the workshop had been very useful and enjoyable but raised concerns that Ward Members were not specifically invited to the workshop.

RESOLVED – 1) That the comments and concerns from the workshop should be incorporated into the Planning Officer’s report to the Executive;

2)  That it should be best practice to hold workshops on development briefs in future and local ward representatives should be invited to take part in the discussions.







